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HEATHER GARDENS METROPOLITAN DISTRICT 

SPECIAL BOARD MEETING 
Tuesday,October10,2017 

The special meeting of the Board of Directors of the Heather Gardens Metropolitan 

District was held in the office of the District, 2888 S. Heather Gardens Way, Arapahoe 

County, Colorado, on Tuesday, October 10, 2017. 

The Secretary certified that all Directors have been duly notified and at least three 

notices of the meeting were posted in public places within the limits of the District, all in 

accordance with Section 32-1-903, C.R.S. as amended; that a copy of the agenda with 

specific agenda items where possible for the meeting was duly posted in designated 

place within the limits of the District, in accordance with Section 24-6-402(2)(c), C.R.S.; 

that a quorum was present; and that the meeting hence was duly constituted and could 

lawfully transact business as contemplated. 

CALL TO ORDER: Chair, Baldwin called the meeting to order at 1 :00 p.m. on 
Tuesday, October 10, 2017. A quorum was present. 

MEMBERS PRESENT: Directors Craig Baldwin, Bill Archambault, Bonnie McMullen, 
and Sandra Rosenberg. Also in attendance were members of the HGA Board. 

MEMBERS ABSENT: Gary Hizer (excused)

STAFF PRESENT: Calvin White, General Manager 

GUESTS PRESENT: Jennifer L. Ivey with Icenogle Seaver & Pouge. 

NEW BUSINESS: 
1. Meet with HGA Board - Presentation of Resident Survey Results: Susan

Lambert a former Director on the HGA Board presented the Resident Survey
Results to both Boards.

• Survey Background: The Resident Satisfaction Survey Satisfaction was
done partially as one of the General Manager's performance objectives for
the year. The survey was conducted between late August 2017 and
September 15, 2017. The survey was designed by Lambert who has 20
plus years in Market Research. There was no cost to Heather Gardens
other than the cost to make hard copies that were made for residents that
did not have access to a computer. Renters, owners, non-resident owner
residents, were able to participate. The average survey length was about
10 minutes.

• Results: A total of 759 Responses. 130 paper copies, and 629 surveys
that were added directly to Survey Monkey by the participants. The
Resident Survey Presentation and the Resident Survey Open Ended
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